
Information Technology Advisory Committee (ITPAC)

Minutes of Tuesday, May 3, 2005

DRAFT
A regular meeting of the ITPAC was held on Tuesday, May 3, 2005 at Fifield Hall Conference Room. The meeting was called to order by Joe Joyce.

MEMBERS Present: Joe Joyce, Dan Cromer, Dale McPherson, Ashley Wood, Steve Lasley, Dawn Mendoza, Dottie Haskew, Jim Selph. 

By polycom: Jim Syvertsen, Russ Rouseff (CREC, Lake Alfred)
VISITORS: Dwight Jesseman, Chris Hughes, Joe Spooner

Minutes from February 3rd meeting were approved

TOPICS OF DISCUSSION:

TASKFORCE:

1. The new TaskForce will be looking at IT issues for polycom; possible funding through legislature by non-reoccurring budget funds.

2. Appointment of Committee to look at infrastructure. Committee is currently being setup and the Chair will be Pete Vergot. Recommendations of procedures for IFAS infrastructure for the future.

ICC RECOMMENDATIONS: Steve Lasley

The ICC recommends that “All IFAS lists require confirmation by the sender before a post is made.” Discussion of this recommendation followed as to how implementation will be handled and explanation of procedures. A memo detailing the recommendation is to be drafted and presented to the VP for approval. The memo needs to contain a list of things that are considered not appropriate use.

Motion: ITPAC support the ICC Recommendation. Motion passed unanimously.

 IT UPDATES: Dan Cromer

Username accounts standardized email address. There was a discussion of the plan and procedures for implementation with the final draft to be forwarded to the VP for approval.  UF target date is Sept/Oct for Gatorlink name changes to be completed. Changes completed by IFAS/IT by Dec/Jan. Discussion followed with explanation of changes, signature blocks, and design. Further discussion on the upper/lower case of directory names with these changes. 
NETWORK USE BY VOLUNTEER GROUPS:

A discussion began regarding network use by volunteer groups such as MasterGardner, 4-H and other volunteer groups. An explanation of the license agreements as to what computers and which staff would be covered by the UF licenses. It was suggested that we restrict the network use on the County computers for these volunteers in order to comply with licenses issues. Dale McPherson will discuss this issue with the Extension Dean regarding policy for this issue.

Discussion continued with the issue of guest accounts and allocation and control of these accounts as to limited use. Access can be designated to certain machines. Cost should be determined by the County to have volunteers access UF network and limit the number of users. Discussion continued regarding use, policy and UF requirements.
WIN’98 Updates:

Win’ 98 will be phased out by July 2005. Suggest determining the location of these remaining computers and let the Units know they will be phased out.

Teaching Modules:

Question regarding access, usage and development. Referred to Publications Steering Committee for discussion.

Video Committee:

Qualifications check list to be developed by Video Committee and needs for staff training.

Meeting adjourned

Next ITPAC Meeting will be 17 August 2005


